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Chairman Corvese and Members of the House Committee on Labor: 
 
My name is Christopher Carlozzi. I am the Rhode Island State Director of the National Federation of 
Independent Business (NFIB). A non-profit, non-partisan organization, NFIB is the nation’s and 
Rhode Island’s largest small business advocacy group. In Rhode Island, NFIB represents hundreds of 
small and independent business owners involved in all types of industry, including manufacturing, 
retail, wholesale, service, and agriculture. The average NFIB member has five employees and annual 
gross revenues of about $450,000. In short, NFIB represents the small Main Street business owners 
from across the state. On behalf of those small and independent business employers in Rhode Island, 
I urge you to oppose House Bill No. 5680, expanding UI benefits to striking workers. 
 
NFIB opposes allowing striking workers to collect unemployment insurance benefits in the instance 
of a workers’ strike. UI benefits are intended for workers who lose their job at no fault of their own, 
not workers opting to strike. This proposal directly interferes in negotiations between businesses and 
labor unions, placing employers at a disadvantage while offering workers increased leverage.  
 
Employers pay the taxes to fund UI and now is not the time to encourage increased use of the 
unemployment trust fund. Rhode Island is ranked 3rd worst in the nation for unemployment insurance 
taxes, and employers are already paying taxes at one of the highest rate schedules (Schedule G). 
Expanding eligibility will only make Rhode Island a less attractive place to operate a small business 
and discourage future economic growth. 
 
According to the US Department of Labor, Rhode Island has the worst improper unemployment 
insurance payment accuracy in the nation by far at a whopping 45% or roughly $330 million. The 
DOL urges states to aim for accuracy rates below 10%. The next closest state to Rhode Island’s 
extreme outlier is status is Virginia at 29%. Before expanding unemployment insurance benefits, 
Rhode Island should instead investigate why the state is more than four times the acceptable improper 
payment rate. To reiterate, employer tax dollars fills the UI trust fund’s coffers and should be 
monitored in a more responsible manner.  
 



 
 
I strongly urge you to reject House Bill No. 5680, which will place Rhode Island in an even less 
competitive tax environment and risk worsening the state’s already tenuous UI nationwide rankings. 
Thank you.  


